#### **Sacred Heart Parish**

# **Building and Grounds Committee**

## March 4, 2020

#### Attendees:

Jeff Mackey, Aggie Mackey, Eric Gabel, Bob Fisher, Larry Fisher, Denny Jenkins, Cyle Stull, Mark Snider, Donna Steinbauer and Father Krzysztof. Charlie Sherman was not present.

An opening prayer was led by Father Krzysztof.

### Old Business:

Canopy was discussed. New drawings will be coming in. Upgrade will be needed in Alarm Security box. Canopy project will include new Automatic doors. Finance Committee will need to ok after new drawings come in.

Roof Heating & Air Conditioning units in church and meeting rooms may need to be replaced. They were installed when new church was built, year 2000. If needed, replacement will be paid through Capitol Campaign. We will have them checked this spring.

Parking in our lot. Attorney Chris Knight talked to Shannon Stull and gave his recommendations. That letter on file.

Mowing: It has been decided that main grounds will be contracted out this year. Tracey's house will still be mowed by staff to keep lawnmowers in working condition. Mark has received bids and will advise at next meeting.

#### New business:

Staff will still take care of weed spraying around signs and building as before.

Sign on State Street is leaning. Will be taken care of.

Metal cabinet is needed for attic at church to put all paint and chemicals into for safety reasons. One will be purchased.

Window at Tracey's garage is need of repair. Another window was found in garage and will replace that window.

Scout project for Clay Stull. Gaga Ball, to be used by school if school is interested. If school approves, Parish will give piece of land for it to be built. Father will talk to school about project.

Comments about Walking Rosary around Prayer Garden. Still looking into this along with possible sidewalk around garden.

If we have any problems at school, it needs to be addressed to Principal at time of incident. We do not call for service work on school.

Fryers used for fish fry. New shut off valves need to be installed. Will be taken care of.

Shelves in new storage area will be built as needed.

Next meeting scheduled for April 1, 2020. Meeting adjourned.